From the Rt Hon Sir Harold Wilson KG OBE FRS MP



Apps

## HOUSE OF COMMONS LONDON SWIA OAA

13th September 1982.

Re

Dear Private Secretary,

When the Franks Inquiry Committee was set up, you will recall that I immediately wrote to No.10 saying that I was agreeable to any Cabinet or other papers of my time being handed to the Committee.

I have now received an invitation from the Committee to appear before them on Thursday, 14th October, just after I return from an American tour.

I should be grateful if you could make available the usual facilities for me to come over and see the papers relating to my time. When this has occurred on previous occasions, I have usually been given a room in the Cabinet Office for making notes. I should be grateful if on this occasion, too, a room could be made available on the 11th, 12th or 13th October.

Yours sincerely,

Harold Wilson.

Private Secretary to The Prime Minister, 10 Downing Street, London S.W.1.